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Frenchville State School acknowledges the Darumbal people as the traditional custodians of the 

place we now call our school. We pay our respects to the Elders past and present and are proud to

be supporting and encouraging emerging Indigenous leaders every day.

Next Thursday 25 February at 6:00pm,  the P & C will hold 

their AGM.  All executive positions become vacant.  Please 

consider how you can support our P & C and ultimately our 

students in 2021. 

OUR EXPLICIT IMPROVEMENT AGENDA IN 2021

Each year we focus on particular aspects of our school 

curriculum where we know we want to provide additional 

professional learning for our teachers and staff, so they can in 

turn provide the best possible teaching and learning for your 

children. Naturally, we continue to provide all other aspects of 

the curriculum as necessary, however with a sharp and narrow 

focus, it allows for deeper learning and understanding to occur.

This year we are focussing on:

• Continuation of planning and implementing Australian 

Curriculum units in Science and HASS with a focus on inquiry. 

• Continuing the journey of inclusion of all students so that 

every student is succeeding with a focus on knowing where 

students are at and next steps.  

• Implementing the Student Learning and Wellbeing 

Framework and Student Code of Conduct. 

Throughout the year there will be greater elaboration on these 

focus areas through communication from class teachers and the 

leadership team. We are looking forward to a most productive 

and positive year of learning.

Katrina Jones  

Principal

Principal’s News

How Does the P & C Support the School? 

The role of the Parents and Citizens Association in all Queensland 

state schools is to build a sense of community and to undertake 

fundraising initiatives which support the purchase of identified and 

agreed upon resources for the school. These resources can be both 

human and physical in nature.

Essentially, every parent or caregiver is a member of the parent 

community and as such has a responsibility to participate in some 

way to enhance the resources of the school, all of which benefit 

your children.

We are an incredibly fortunate community in that we have a very 

active P&C Association and an ability for parents to contribute both 

financially and through participation at our fundraising and social 

events, which brings a real sense of community to the school.  The 

P&C operates the Tuckshop and Uniform shop at a nominal profit.

How Can You Be Involved?

The P&C Association cannot continue to rely on the goodwill of a 

small number of parents who continually ‘step up’ to convene 

various fundraising events, usually those who attend the regular 

meetings each month.

COVID impacted significantly on us last year, limiting our cash flow 

for substantial projects. This means that it is even more critical this 

year that we not only move forward with holding social and 

fundraising events but we call upon the spirit of our school 

community to really get involved. Everything that the P&C does is 

for the benefit of your children.



Prep Intake 2022
As per the Enrolment Management Plan, only students whose 

principal place of residence is within the school’s catchment 

area will be eligible for enrolment at the school. Students 

who are siblings of current* students at the school are also 

deemed eligible for enrolment. We are therefore requesting 

that younger siblings of students that will be current in 2022

who are eligible for prep in 2022 complete the enrolment 

forms and lodge with the office as soon as possible. A 

reminder of the age rules for prep 2022: If you have a child 

born from 1 July 2016 – 30 June 2017 he/she is eligible for 

prep enrolment in 2022 at Frenchville State School. Please 

complete an enrolment form and return it to Frenchville State 

School. 

FOR ENROLMENT FORMS: 

www.frenchvilless.eq.edu.au/enrolments. For more 

information please call the school on 4931 5333.

*the current student must be enrolled at Frenchville SS for the 

same year the sibling commences

2021 – Student online consent 

Parents will soon receive an email link to an online student 

consent survey. Our school uses a range of online services, 

including websites, web applications, and mobile applications 

to help facilitate learning. Each child requires parental consent 

to access identified online environments in 2021. The 

provided survey link is designed to help simplify the annual 

online consent process. This consent has been done through a 

paper copy brought home by the students in the past. Paper 

copies will be available from the school office if 

required. Consent through the survey will only be required in 

the future for new enrolments and again for year 4 students 

as they have access to a different range of platforms in the 

upper school to the lower school. 

The online survey email provides a unique ID and access code 

for each student attending Frenchville State School. The 

survey cannot be accessed until the individual codes are 

provided. If you have more than one child enrolled at the 

school you will receive multiple copies of the same email. 

Parents are required to complete the survey for each child 

attending Frenchville State School in 2021.

Routines 
There are a number of students at school very early. 

Students should be coming to school as close to 8:30 as 

possible if they are not involved in an extra- curricula 

activities eg choir or instrumental music.   Your child’s 

safety is at risk as staff are not rostered onto duty at this 

time. 

Student Absence Line

It’s important to notify us if you child will be ab sent from school for the 

day. Please call: 4931 5366

17 Feb MAD – Make a Difference fundraiser

Undercover area, before and after school18 Feb

18 Feb Religious Instruction commences

19 Feb Friday Sport, Season A

22 Feb Book Club due to TWiST

Fortnightly Date Claimers

QKR
The introduction of the QKR app as an alternate payment 

method has caused some confusion. This app indicates all

invoices active at the school and should not be used to 

determine what is outstanding on your child/ren’s account. 

Junior & Senior Choir 
Rehearsals
Rehearsals commenced this week for Junior and Senior 

choir at Mrs Hubner’s music room. All interested students 

are welcome to attend.

Rehearsal times:

Junior Choir (Years 1-3): Thursday 8am

Senior Choir (Years 4-6): Tuesday 8am

Stop Drop and Go Area / Traffic
We know traffic is an issue around our school and 

unfortunately there are no easy solutions. The P&C has 

been working with the council to address some 

ongoing concerns. Parents need to be patient and 

follow the road rules. This is imperative for the safety 

of our students. We know that our young students can 

be impulsive and unaware of traffic circumstances. 

Please be a good role model for your child. 

Prep Vision Screening Program
The State Government is offering a prep-aged vision screening 

program to all primary schools in Queensland. This involves 

registered nurses screening the vision of children in their first 

year of formal schooling. Early identification of vision 

problems can result in better school achievement and health 

outcomes which lead to more productive and healthier lives 

across the lifespan. There is no charge for the provision of this 

prep student vision screening service.

Prep parents can use the web address below to access the 

Online Consent Form. The form must be completed by Friday 

05 March 2021. This information was emailed to all Prep 

parents.



Frenchville SS P& C Association

Our P&C meets on the 2nd Thursday of each month. Al l parents are 

welcome. P&C Email: pandc@frenchvilless.eq.edu.au

Parent Talk - https://pandcsqld.com.au/members/publications/parent-talk/

Swimming lessons – Year 4
Swimming lessons will commence at the Caribeae Swimming 

Academy next Tuesday and Wednesday. Permission forms 

were due back on Wednesday 17 February and payment is 

due by Friday 26 February. If you have not received 

swimming information, please contact the school office.

Instrumental Music
Welcome back to 2021 for our new and continuing students. 

All beginner students will have had their first lesson by the 

end of this week. All continuing students will commence 

lessons in week 3. Concert Band and String Orchestra 

rehearsals will commence when your child has been advised 

by their teacher. Student resource scheme forms will be sent 

home to new instrumental students this week. Invoices will 

be emailed to instrumental music students in March.

Request for Assistance: 
Languages other than English
Do you have a home language other than English? We are 

looking for some parents to translate a short invitation for 

other parents in any of the following languages: Filipino, 

Vietnamese, Chinese, Punjabi, Bengali, Bengal, Nepali, 

Bemba, Hindi, Lao, Urdu, Malayalam, Tamil and Kannada. If 

you can help, please contact our Speech Language 

Pathologist, Kylie Hull on khull18@eq.edu.au.

School Photos
Our 2021 school photos will be taken on Monday 15 & 

Tuesday 16 March. The photo timetable will be published 

in the newsletter closer to the date. Photo envelopes will 

be distributed on Monday 22 February.

School Performance
The following performance will be coming to our school in 

Term 1 2021 to perform for the whole school. No late 

payments will be accepted.

Religious Instruction 2021
Queensland state schools embrace a multitude of cultural, 

religious and non-religious beliefs. Under the Education 

(General Provisions) Act 2006, schools are to provide Religious 

Instruction (RI) if approached by a faith group seeking to 

provide RI and students of that faith attend the school. 

RI informs students about the beliefs and values of a particular 

religion. It is delivered by volunteers of a faith group using 

instructional materials approved by that faith group. RI is 

required to be consistent with legislation and Department of 

Education policies and procedures. 

All RI instructors must hold a blue card and participate in 

compulsory Student Protection and Code of Conduct training. 

RI instructors are only entitled to deliver the RI programs 

outlined below. A school staff member will be present during 

the delivery of RI.

Participation in RI is not compulsory. Any student (except Prep 

students) may participate in RI if a parent has provided written 

instructions to the school. Students are allocated to RI based 

on information provided by parents on the completed 

Application for student enrolment unless other written 

instructions have been provided to the school.

Note: This consent remains in effect unless the parent informs 

the school otherwise in writing. 

Religious instruction lessons commence on Thursday 18 

February. Religious instruction is conducted on: Thursdays 

1:35-2:05pm Years 2,3,4; 2:10-2:40pm Years 1,5,6. The list of 

faith groups that provide religious instructors to deliver an 

authorised program is shown below:

Arrangements 

for Program

Particpating Faith 

Group/s

Program of Instruction 

authorised by the Faith 

Group

Cooperative 

Program

(Christian 

previously 

Ecumencial)

Baptist, Christian, 

Anglican

Presbyterian

Church of Christ

“Beginning with God” –

Year 1

“Godspace” Program –

Years 2-6

Single Program Bahai
“Bahai Education in State 

Schools”

Single Program Catholic
“Christ: Our Light and 

Life” Program

Other Instruction
Students who are not participating in RI will be provided with 

other instruction in a separate supervised location. Other 

instruction must relate to part of a subject area already 

covered in class and may include, but is not restricted to:

• personal research and/or assignments

• revision of class work such as creative writing or literacy 

and/or numeracy activities

• wider reading such as independent reading appropriate 

to the student.

Parents will be advised of any changes to the RI and other 

instruction programs to ensure they are able to make an 

informed decision on their child's participation. 

Do not bring envelopes 

in prior to photo day

Performance Date Payment due

Brilliant at being Resilient 26/03 24 March by 10am - $5.00



Frenchville SS P& C Association

Our P&C meets on the 2nd Thursday of each month. Al l parents are 

welcome. P&C Email: pandc@frenchvilless.eq.edu.au

Parent Talk - https://pandcsqld.com.au/members/publications/parent-talk/

Tuckshop Volunteers

Each year at this time the tuckshop seeks the assistance of 

parents to voluntarily help at the school tuckshop. The 

tuckshop operates five days per week. To enable us to provide 

a varied and nutritious menu, we would like two helpers each 

day. Please consider putting your name down. It is usually only 

for 2-3 hours once a month. 

By volunteering for tuckshop you can:

• keep in touch with what is happening at school

• meet people with similar interests

• make a worthwhile contribution to your children and 

school, plus your children love seeing you there!

We would be delighted to welcome any of our new families to 

the school: Mums, Dads or Grandparents, we would appreciate 

your help. It can be a very enjoyable time and a way of making 

new friends. Children are not permitted in the tuckshop. If you 

are able to assist us, please call in and see us at the tuckshop

or phone 49315323 so that we can organise a day that suits 

you best.

Thanking you, Chris Hills

Friday Sport – Years 5 & 6

This Friday, 19 February, is the first day for Friday afternoon 

sport for the school year. This season interschool sports are 

AFL, Soccer and Softball/Teeball. AFL and Softball/Teeball are 

played at the fields in West Rockhampton and soccer will be at 

Norbridge Park, or potentially travelling to the ovals of other 

schools. As per usual, there is a cost associated with bus travel 

to the venues. For those students remaining at school, the 

teachers will be running a variety of sports and activities to 

keep the students active and learn a variety of skills. We are 

limited to the number of teams we can nominate for the 

competition, as we need to consider staff supervision with the 

travelling teams and those students remaining at school. 

Teams were determined through try-outs held and 

unfortunately there are some disappointed students as we 

can’t take everybody. 

It is fantastic news this year that we are able to welcome 

parents and family back to spectate at the games on a Friday 

afternoon under our current COVID guidelines. Spectators 

must sign in on arrival at the venue, provide their contact 

details and requested to ensure physical distancing is 

maintained between adults.

Sport Fixtures – 19/02/2021
Soccer

12:40pm Frenchville Yr 5 v Glenmore Norbridge 2

1:30pm Frenchville Yr 6 v Glenmore Norbridge 2

Spectators Welcome

AFL

12:45pm Frenchville Falcons v Mt Archer KP 2

12:45pm Frenchville White v RGS Bombers KP 3

SPORT VENUES

Norbridge Park (Soccer): Reaney Street, North Rockhampton

Kele Park (AFL & Softball/Teeball): Kalare Street, West Rockhampton

Softball / Teeball

12:45pm Frenchville Yr 6 Girls v Mt Archer 3C

12:45pm Frenchville Yr 6 Boys v RGS 2B

12:45pm Frenchville Yr 5 Girls v St Joey’s PA 3A

12:45pm Frenchville Yr 5 Boys v Parkhurst 2C

Kim Baker – Guidance Officer
I would like to thank the school community for welcoming 

me so beautifully to Frenchville State School. As a new 

member of the community, I think it’s always nice to share a 

little bit about me both personally and professionally. I am 

looking forward to getting to know you all, so that I may 

support you and your children in the best way possible. 

Professionally, I am passionate about working closely with 

staff, students, parents and the community to ensure all 

students have access to the same learning opportunities, 

show growth and experience success. Throughout my 

teaching career I have worked in various roles from 

classroom teacher, Students with Disabilities (SWD) teacher, 

Support Teacher Literacy & Numeracy (STLaN), Inclusive 

Education Teacher and Guidance Officer, working across 

Prep-7. 

Personally, I grew up on a farm in the Hunter Valley NSW. I 

moved to Sydney to complete my Bachelor of Education & 

from there I began my teaching career on the Gold Coast. 

During this time, I took stints of leave and travelled around 

Europe, Asia & America. In 2009 I moved to Toronto in 

Canada for a year. My mum & sister live on the Gold Coast-

my sister is an SWD teacher & mum was a TA at special 

school before her retirement. I’m an avid scuba diver, so I 

look forward to visiting Great Keppel Island soon. 

Here’s to a great Term 1 and if you need anything, please 

don’t hesitate to come and talk to me. Alternatively my 

email address is:  kbake24@eq.edu.au 
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NAPLAN Online for Year 3 & Year 5 – 11-21 May

This year, between 11 and 21 May, our Year 3 & Year 5 students will be doing NAPLAN Online. Our students and teachers use 

ICT every day, making us confident and capable with ICT. Our classrooms have kept pace with technology, so it’s a natural 

progression that we assess using ICT.

Online assessment offers many new opportunities that are often limited, or not possible, with paper-based tests. Trials by the 

Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA) suggest students are more engaged with online tests that 

use a tailored test design which adapts to their knowledge and abilities. They are less likely to become discouraged as they 

progress through tailored tests. This year, students in Year 3 will continue to complete the writing test using pencil and paper. 

All other test components, including Year 5 writing, will be conducted in an online environment.

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that students are already learning at school. On its own, NAPLAN is not a test that

can be studied for and students are not expected to do so. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a school’s assessment and reporting 

process – it does not replace ongoing assessments made by teachers about student performance; however, students and 

parents may use individual results to discuss progress with teachers. 

The infographic below shows the different components of NAPLAN and the time requirements for each year level involved.
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Curriculum Updates
Attached to this email is the Term 1 Curriculum Snapshot. 

This outlines the basics of teaching and assessment for the 

term in each year level – classroom teachers may provide 

more detailed information during parent / teacher meetings 

Multi-age classrooms – this year we have two multi-age 

classrooms. These classes have had their curriculum 

designed very carefully to cover all aspects of content that 

needs to be taught and assessed. To ensure their topics are 

not overlapping with prior or future years, different learning 

contexts have been selected to allow for appropriate 

content coverage. Sometimes this might not line up with the 

rest of their cohort but by the end of the year, all aspects of 

their appropriate year level achievement standard will be 

covered. Student will still have the opportunity to 

participate in all excursions and events with their year level. 

Literacy Lifting
Literacy and numeracy are the cornerstones of our 

curriculum and to be successful, students need to develop 

their skills in these areas. While pressures on families and 

homelife are greater than ever, it is still the little things that 

can make a difference. Reading is the most important skill 

that children learn as it underpins every other subject. 

Reading to students and encouraging the use of language is 

something that can be done simply in everyday life. 

What to do - every opportunity to engage your child in 

language is valuable - sharing stories, dinnertime 

conversations, reading environmental print, helping read 

recipes, writing shopping lists. Not only do these activities 

help your child’s literacy development, they demonstrate 

the purposes of literacy in everyday life.

.

TWiSTed Tales
Library News
Congratulations to all of our students who participated in 

Blind date with a Book. We hope you enjoyed sharing your 

special story with your loved ones. Library borrowing has 

commenced at school for all students. Please ensure that 

your student has an appropriate protective bag for their 

book/s. Any students with outstanding loans from 2020 will 

have limited borrowing privileges. (If you are unsure about 

overdues, please contact the TWiST staff – many missing 

items turned up in end of year moves and clean-ups).

New Books:

Keep your eye out for the following that will be appearing on 

the shelves soon.

Book Club
Mrs Rosenberg gave out 

Issue 1 Scholastic Book Club last week. Please place orders 

using the LOOP Online ordering system. We shall be phasing 

out cash payments for Book Club this year and by 2022, cash 

payments will not be accepted for Book Club. LOOP App is 

available for apple or android devices. Often free books and 

extra rewards are available through using the LOOP App. 

Issue 1 Book Club Due: _______________________

Knightly Tales
Reading Knights counts the number of nights that students 

read – this is to encourage the development of reading as an 

everyday habit. We encourage a minimum of 10 minutes of 

reading / sharing of stories. Each night that your child reads 

should be recorded in their Reading Knights Booklet.

Numeracy
Some things in mathematics remain consistent as is the 

importance of basic number fact recall - again something 

that can be easily slipped into everyday home activities -

shopping, Tuckshop, counting pegs in pairs, etc.

Games that improve number fact recall can be played with 

the most basic / inexpensive items - a pack of playing cards, 

some dice  or a set of dominoes. In the rest of this term’s 

newsletter, there will be a simple game that will improve 

number facts that can be played with a pack of playing cards.

22 February 2021
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Curriculum Snapshot 

Year 2 Digital Technology
Year 2 children have been busy learning all things 

technology including the need for passwords and how 

they help protect our personal information. Each class 

constructed a strong password using a combination of 

letters, symbols and numbers.

Year 3 Digital Technology

Year 3 students have started the year by investigating 

information systems and how they use a database to 

group information. The school’s library borrowing 

system and Flexischools online ordering and payment 

platform provided two excellent, real-life examples. 

Each student is developing a PowerPoint slide to 

provide information about an important part of 

Frenchville State School. Individual student slides will be 

combined to create an information system for new year 

3 students at Frenchville State School. 

Year 4 Digital Technology

Year 4 classes have been accessing online environments to research, 

collaborate and create digital resources. Students have discussed 

online safety and collaboratively developed a set of guidelines to 

help other children stay safe in our digital world. The online safety 

unit is designed to complement the start of the BYOx program. 

Year 2 students have also been using an iPad application called 

Aging Booth to visualise what they might look like in the year 2071. 

They discussed how image data can be transferred between 

devices and  have used network drives to create a visual 

presentation. 



Change of Details 
Form
Please complete the form below and return to Frenchville State School 
office to ensure accuracy of your details. 

Student Name/s Class Student Name/s Class

If you are adding a new Parent/Guardian to your child/ren’s enrolment please complete the Family Details section on 

the back of this page.

Parent/Guardian 1 Details Parent/Guardian 2 Details

Name:

Relationship to student:

Occupation:

Work Place:

Phone: Phone 1: Phone 1:

Phone 2: Phone 2:

Phone 3: Phone 3:

Email:

Emergency Contact: Y / N Y / N

Receives SMS: Y / N Y / N

Receives Correspondence: Y / N Y / N

Resides with Student Y / N Y / N

Address:

Postal Address:

Do you wish to receive Report 

Cards if the family is separated? 

If yes please provide email or 

forwarding address.

Y / N

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

Y / N

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

The changes made to the address or parent contact details on this form will update the information of your child/ren

attending any other Queensland state school.

The above Parents/Guardians will be Emergency Contacts. Please add any further names below.

Priority Contact Name Relationship to Student Phone

1

2

3

**Remove Current Emergency Contacts (parent/guardians will remain):  Y / N

Medical Conditions     

Should your child need to take medication during school hours, an Individual Health Plan, including Emergency Health Plan (if relevant)

or Authority to Administer Medication Form will need to be completed each year and retained at the office. All necessary medication

must be in original package and needs be labelled by a medical practitioner.

Medical Condition:

Symptoms:

Management:

PLEASE SIGN OVER PAGE.  FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION PLEASE TURN OVER.



IF THERE IS A CHANGE TO PARENTAL CUSTODY, PLEASE COMPLETE THE SECTION BELOW.

Custody / Access Details

Are there any current Family Court or other Court Orders concerning the welfare, safety or parenting arrangements of your child/ren? Y / N

I have provided a copy of the current Court Order Y / N

Details:

Family Notes

New Parent/Guardian Family Details

Name: 

Employer:

Occupation:

Occupation Group (please tick)

Group 1: Senior 

management in large 

business organisation, 

government administration 

and defence, and qualified 

professionals

Group 2: Other business 

managers, 

art/media/sportspersons 

and associate professionals

Group 3:

Tradesmen/wom

en, clerks and 

skilled office, 

sales & service 

Group 4: Machine 

operators, hospitality 

staff, assistants, 

labourers and related 

workers

Group 8:

Not in paid 

work in the 

last 12 

months

School Education Level (please tick):

Year 9 or equivalent or below Year 10 or equivalent Year 11 or equivalent Year 12 or equivalent

Non-School Education Level (please tick):

Certificate I to IV (incl. trade) Advanced diploma/Diploma Bachelor degree or above No non-school qualification

Country of birth Is the Parent/Carer and Australian Citizen Yes   No

Country of residence Is the Parent/Carer a permanent resident of Australia Yes   No

Language other than English

No, English only
Yes, other – please specify

Needs interpreter?  Yes   No

Parents/Guardian Authorisation

Name: Signature: Date:

Office Use Only:

OneSchool Initial/Date: 
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Notices


